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OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE MAYOR
PRESS STATEMENT

Municipality Welcomes the preparation of Section 154 Support Plan and Council Resolution for
Financial Recovery

Kannaland Municipality acknowledges the critical role of cooperative governance and
intergovernmental support in addressing the challenges faced by municipalities. In this regard, we
welcome the preparation of Section 154 Support Plan initiated by the Department of Cooperative
Governance and Traditional Affairs (CoGTA).

The Section 154 Support Plan has been designed to provide technical and strategic support to
enhance our municipality's capacity in fulfilling its constitutional obligations. This initiative aligns
with the principle of cooperative governance enshrined in the Constitution of South Africa and
aims to strengthen the municipality’s institutional systems, financial management, and service
delivery mechanisms.

In addition to this support, the council of Kannaland Municipality has passed a resolution affirming
cooperation with National Treasury in the process of preparing and implementing a Financial
Recovery Plan. This decision reflects the Council's commitment to ensuring financial sustainability,
operational efficiency, and effective service delivery to the residents of Kannaland Municipality

The Financial Recovery Plan will provide a comprehensive framework to address financial
challenges, streamline expenditures, and improve revenue collection. It will also focus on
measures to strengthen governance, enforce fiscal discipline, and promote accountability within
the municipality.

As a municipality, we are committed to working collaboratively with CoGTA, National Treasury,
Wester Cape Local Government and other stakeholders to implement these interventions
effectively. Our priority remains ensuring that our residents receive the quality services they
deserve, while we rebuild trust and restore financial stability.

We wish to thank all our partners for their continued support and the public for their patience and
cooperation as we embark on this journey of renewal and grow\
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